
 

 

  

 

 

 

From ICAP Global Derivatives Ltd. (“IGDL”) 

To All IGDL Market Participants 

Subject Market Suspension – Leap Second 

Rule References N/A 

Notice Date 16 June 2015 

Notice Number IGDL-2015-3 

 

 
As announced by the International Earth Rotation and Reference Systems Service, a positive leap second will be 
introduced at the end of the day on June 30, 2015. In order for IGDL to ensure proper handling of the leap second, IGDL 
will be suspending markets beginning June 30, 2015 at 23:59:00 GMT and will resume normal market activity on July 1, 
2015 at  00:05:00 GMT.  
 
For any technology or operational questions, please reach out to the following contacts: 
 

i-Swap Tech Support   (212) 815-9475 or ISWAP_US_TechSupport@us.icap.com  
SEF Operations  (212) 341-9113 or SEFExecution.Specialists@us.icap.com      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 
For SEF Compliance questions, please contact: 

Gregory Compa, CCO     (212) 341-9193 or Gregory.Compa@us.icap.com  
 

For all other questions, please contact 
Gareth Moody, Business Development (212) 341-9721 or Gareth.Moody@us.icap.com   
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